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Video Series Puts Employees in Touch with INDOT Leaders 

 
In this month’s executive staff video, Deputy Commissioner of Operations J.D. Brooks talks about four cutting-
edge Winter Operations technologies with INDOT employees. 
 
While on-site at the Crawfordsville District Lebanon Unit salt building, Brooks chats with Greenfield District 
Highway Maintenance Director Pat Szewczak, Tipton Unit Highway Technician Jack Goodnight, and 
Crawfordsville District Heavy Equipment Operator Dave Radcliff about wing plow and tow plow trucks, and 
automated brine tankers. 
 
Then, Brooks and Quality Assurance Inspector Josh Stutesman discuss the new Salt Monitoring and Reporting 
Technology (SMART) measuring tool. 
 
Video of the equipment — along with the four employees’ explanations about how they work — helps other 
INDOT staffers better understand these four advancements. 
 
Since November 2020, INDOT executive staff has been using video chats to better communicate to our 
workers statewide. 
 
To watch Brooks’ video message, or the entire executive video series, click here. 
 

 

 
 

J.D. Brooks (left in all photos) with Dave Radcliff (clockwise from top-left photo), Josh Stutesman, Pat Szewczak, and 
Jack Goodnight. 
 

https://www.in.gov/indot/div/newsletters/November2021/PLOWS-F.pdf
https://www.in.gov/indot/div/newsletters/November2014/WINTER-F.pdf
https://www.in.gov/indot/div/newsletters/February2021/BRINE-F.pdf
https://www.in.gov/indot/div/newsletters/January2023/SALT-F.pdf
https://www.in.gov/indot/div/newsletters/January2023/SALT-F.pdf
https://ingov.sharepoint.com/sites/INDOTIntranet/SitePages/Executive-Video-Series.aspx

